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Meeting No. 394                              April 18th 2017  

 

Management Committee 

President     Phyl Hill           4322 2562 

Vice President     David Casey        4365 9095 

Jnr. V. President    Peter Park               4360 2845 

Secretary     Yvonne Chandler    4365 2154 

Treasurer           Gerry Turner        4369 7969 

Social Convenor     Joan Vella        4365 9085  

Speakers     Chris Dillon        4368 2003 

Membership     Carla Hurley        4323 9823   

Editor      Elizabeth Butler      4307 9606 

    

 (Note new phone number for Elizabeth Butler) 

 
Life Members 

                               Fred Leake 

                               John Orme 

                               Barry Riley 

                              

From the President 
 

Winter seems to have been rather cold this year, or is 
it just that we are getting older.  Spring is nearly upon 
us and I always feel a lift in spirit once the warm 
weather appears and the gardens burst into life. 

We are all looking forward to the debates at this 
meeting and thanks to Peter Park for his organisation.  
They should be very enjoyable.  The young people 
today have so much more confidence in public speaking 
than we had and these debates give them excellent 
experience which will be of much benefit for their 
future. 

We have lost another valued member this month.  Nev 
Owen was a long time well-liked member and a Life 
Member of our club. He will be missed, especially by 
Max Newman who met him every week for a coffee and 
a chat.  Old friends are so precious. 

But, our club is still growing, and another new member 
will be inducted this meeting. We welcome Peter Mear, 
and hope he enjoys many years of friendship with us. 

I would like to thank our committee for their excellent 
support which keeps our club running so smoothly.  I 
am very lucky to have such a band of capable people. 

We have such a friendly atmosphere in our club and we 
are attracting many new members so the energy is 
there for our future success. 

 

 

  Phyl Hill  

 

 

 

 

   Probus Club of Kincumber Inc. 
    Established 1984 

 

Meeting No. 398                       Newsletter                        August 29th 2017 

Dates for Your 2017 Diary 

 

Sept 12       Ferry to Palm Beach               Page 6 

Sept 19       Little Beach Bush Walk          Page 5 

Sept 26       Monthly Meeting                    Page 6 

Oct 10th      Gardens at Bilpin                     Page 6 

Every Friday    Golf at Breakers                 Page 6 

 

All contributors please note that the 
deadline for the next Newsletter is Friday 
September 15th, but reports sent early will 
be very welcome. Please send to 
ejbutler118@gmail.com 
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                       Guest Speaker for the September Meeting 

Dear Probus member,         

òyou are eligible to win $100 million if you are a member of the Kincumber club.  

All you have to do is send me your bank account details and password to your 

P.C.ó 

Obviously    This is a scam .  So ignore it. But what should we do about it? 

Our next  Guest Speaker  is from the Department of Fair Trading and will advise us on the correct action 
at our  September meeting . 

                                 Chris Dillon  

Note: No speaker at the August meeting as we have the debate. 

 

 

 

Chris Dillon                                                                                               

                                                 

Guest Speaker at the July Meeting 

Frank McInnes represents the NRMA as a Safety Presenter in their support of older drivers.  His visual 
presentation addressed a variety of situations and the correct road behaviour covering pedestrians, 
mobile phone situations, remembering the Look/Listen/Think approach and other occasions when as 
drivers we should keep ourselves and others safe.  It was a good refresher, especially for situations 
where the rules may have changed over time.   

 

Profile Speaker at the July Meeting 

Marie Riley gave us a comprehensive look at the interesting history of shipbuilding in our area in the 
past.   Recognised as the location of plenty of timber it was a logical choice to begin the industry in 
1823, although the local Aborigines had built their vessels there previously.  A variety of ships were 
built with 500 named vessels registered until 2004.  Some were used worldwide while others were used 
to send produce to Sydney.  In 2015 a Memorial to the shipbuilders, developed by Kincumber Rotary, 
was opened along the path from Kincumber to Davistown, in order to keep the history of this activity 
alive.  Now we see other smaller memorials placed where the shipyards were, along with a list of the 
ōǳƛƭŘŜǊǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ aŀǊƛŜΩǎ ǾƛǾƛŘ ŘŜǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ǊŜƴŜǿŜŘ 
understanding of our region.  Our club especially marks this with a photo of the memorial as a header 
on our Newsletter.     

 

            Yvonne Chandler  

 

 

                                                              

 

 

 

          

 

 

Welcome to our newest member 
Peter Mear 

who will be inducted at the 
August Meeting:  

 +  

At the July meeting we all enjoyed 
ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ DŜƻǊƎŜ /ƻǎǘƛƎŀƴΩǎ флth 
birthday with delicious chocolate 
cake! 
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Kincumber Probus Debate 2017:  Artificial Intelligence Vs. Civilisation 
 

ά¢Ƙŀǘ ŀǊǘƛŦƛŎƛŀƭ ƛƴǘŜƭƭƛƎŜƴŎŜ ǘƘǊŜŀǘŜƴs the existence of human civilisŀǘƛƻƴέ pits Erina High School in the 
affirmative Vs. Central Coast Grammar School arguing the negative at our 29 August meeting. 

 

Artificial intelligence (AI) is intelligence exhibited by machines (e.g. self-driving cars) and a subject our student 
ƎǳŜǎǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳǊŜƭȅ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ  wŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ¢Ŝǎƭŀ /9h 9ƭƻƴ aǳǎƪ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ !L ŀǎ άǘƘŜ ƎǊeatest risk we 
face as a civilisŀǘƛƻƴέ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǎǿƛŦǘ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŎƛǎƛǾŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ƛƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΩǎ 
development.   

 

The teams you will see won heats at fellow Probus Clubs East Gosford, and Avoca Beach beating Green Point 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ YƛƴŎǳƳōŜǊ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜƭȅ ŘŜōŀǘƛƴƎ ά¢Ƙŀǘ ǘŜȄǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǊǳƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ [ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΦέ  
!ǊƎǳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜƎŀǘƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƘŜŀǘΣ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ /ƻŀǎǘ DǊŀƳƳŀǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘŜȄǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ άƳƻŘƛŦȅƛƴƎΣ ƴƻǘ 
ǊǳƛƴƛƴƎέ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ƴƻǘƛƴƎ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ŀōōǊŜǾƛŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƭŜƎǊŀǇƘ όŜΦƎΦ {h{ύ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ƛƴ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
5ƻƴŀƭŘ ¢ǊǳƳǇΩǎ ŜƴŘƭŜǎǎ tweets of #MAGA.  In texting language, the audience was both LOL and thinking OMG 
YMMD. 

 

A spirited debate is guaranteed, skilfully adjudicated again this year by Sue Macneil.  Sue will detail who won, and 
importantly why, before President Phyl Hill presents the winning school with the Lerryn Mutton Shield honouring 
the NSW Legislator and Kincumber Probus member who started the debates in 1993.  You will surely want to 
chat to these talented young Australians who will join us for morning tea. 

 

Peter Park  

 

 

 

 

Heat 1.  Green Point 
Christian School on the 
left and the winners, 
Central Coast Grammar 
School, on the right 

 

Heat 2.  Kincumber 
High School on the left 
and the winners, Erina 
High School, on the 
right. 
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  A 

  Festive 

  Occasion 

 

 

 

 

 

The Strom Stroll    August 15th 

Despite doubtful weather conditions thirteen walkers took the challenge and 
enjoyed both a wonderful walk and a pleasant lunch at Killcare SLSC. Two 
highlights were Fred setting us a formidable task on the outward leg with a 
cracking pace, ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƭŜƎ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘe Patagonian walking 
poles drew favourable comment. 

       Bob Cockrane  

                                           

 

 

 

 

Christmas in July at Ettalong Diggers 

Thirty-six of our members were welcomed into a festive 
atmosphere at the Ettalong Diggers Club auditorium. The 
tables with green runners and red & gold bonbons, plus the 
red, green and white covered chairs set the scene.  

                                                Joan Vella  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were treated to a glass 
of champagne on arrival and 
a two-course meal and then 
entertained by Lucky Starr 
and Warren Williams, 
singing along with lots of the 
old favourite hits of their 
time.       

 

 

Many thanks to Yvonne 
Chandler for organising this 

very enjoyable event. 
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Special thanks to Di Rudd 
and Marie Riley for sharing 

their photos with us 
throughout this 

newsletter. 

 


